
Handout for professionals
Working with the child and parents
Help parents to support their child by offering books or leaflets about grief. Parents may

feel more comfortable in sharing books with their children as they can be less threatening

than direct talk. However, ensure that the parent is comfortable with their own feelings

first.

Check out the child’s understanding before you or the parents launch into giving

unnecessary information that may be inappropriate for their age group. Be honest. If you

don’t know the answer, say so.

Reassure parents that it is OK to allow their children to see them cry. It gives the child

permission to show their feelings and allows the child to comfort as well as be comforted.

Suggest that parents encourage their child to use poems or drawings to help their child to

express feelings. Suggest that they make a memory box, adding photographs and treasured

items of the person who has died.

Parents should not feel that they have to do all the work themselves. Teachers, school

nurses or a close relative may be able to offer support or an opportunity to listen to the

child.

Discuss supportive measures for the parents. Who will they talk to? Ensure they have

contact telephone numbers of agencies/charities that can offer support and advice.

Be aware of the child’s and family’s culture and beliefs.
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Handout for school
The role of the school
Schools can act as a safe haven for the child; the school is somewhere that is removed from

the turmoil that loss and bereavement can bring in the home setting. It is therefore

important that schools are aware of their responsibilities, which can help greatly in the

reintegration of the bereaved child.

• It is important that all staff are informed about the child’s bereavement. A casual remark

made can be the cause of great distress to the child.

• It is important to consult the child about how the others in their class are told. Some

children are happy for the class teacher to tell them before they return. For others the

opportunity to be involved is important.

• If children are moving into senior school it is helpful that the new Head of Year is

informed about the child’s bereavement as, again, new situations usually provoke

questions about members of their family, etc.

• It is beneficial to provide some form of escape out of the classroom for the child if they

feel unable to cope. The knowledge that a quiet area is available for them may be all

that is necessary.

• Whilst being mindful of the child’s situation, it is important that they are not singled out

for any special privileges.

• If a pupil or member of the school staff has died it is important that an emergency

meeting is called and the guidelines for dealing with the situation followed as per

emergency protocol for that Local Authority. The whole school community usually

acknowledges the death in some way. It is important to listen to the ideas of the

children so that they are allowed to participate.

Useful telephone numbers and addresses
Many of these charities supply resources, books, leaflets, etc.:

Understanding Childhood. www.understandingchildhood.net

Winston’s Wish: Guidance and information for families of bereaved children. They run

activities for bereaved children and supply family books/leaflets. Tel: 0845 2030405

Website: www.winstonswish.org.uk

Survivors of Bereavement by Suicide (adult-centred). Tel: 0844 561 6855 

http://www.uk-sobs.org.uk
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The Child Death Helpline. Alder Centre, Royal Liverpool Children’s Hospital, Alder Hey,

Eaton Road, Liverpool. Staffed by parent volunteers. National organisation for all those

affected by the death of a child. Tel: 0800 282986

The Compassionate Friends. International organisation of bereaved parents, offering

friendship and support to other bereaved parents. Tel: 0845 123 2304

Cruse Bereavement Care. National charity offering help to all those bereaved. 

National helpline: 0844 477 9400 Young Persons helpline: 0808 808 1677

www.crusebereavementcare.org.uk

Parentline Plus now Family lives: Tel. 0800 800 2222

Sudden Death Support Association. An organisation to help relatives and close friends 

of people who die suddenly. Tel: 01189 889797
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Handout for parents
Loss and bereavement: making a memory box
Children often feel threatened or worried that they may forget an important person once

they have died. They may also have lots of different memories of that person; some of

these memories may be happy or sad. Some children might like to have somewhere to

collect all their treasured items or memories. A memory box offers a personalised store.

They may feel that their memory box is very private and that they do not wish to share it,

or they may wish to share it with family and friends. The box can be as big or as small as

they wish, the choice is theirs. A shoebox, either covered in wrapping paper of your child’s

choice or personalised by photographs or drawings, makes an ideal memory box.

What might go into the memory box?

• Photographs

• Drawings or pictures showing important times together

• A poem your child might like to write about the person

• Items that remind them of the person

• Items that were important to the person who died

• A story written by your child about the person’s life, what made them happy or sad,

their favourite hobbies, foods, plants, animals, etc.

• A letter expressing some of the things that they wished they had said

• A tape of a favourite song

• Important dates for the special person: birthday, Christmas, the date they died. You may

choose to do something special on those days

• Just about anything that will help your child to remember, and remind them of what the

person meant to them

• A note detailing when the memory box was started and to whom it belongs

Your child may like to talk to you about important events and dates to help them

remember. Of course, adults can make memory boxes too.
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